
 

From the Principal  
 

 

 

 

 

The examinations for the end of semester are completed or 

well under way for most students, immediately after which 

the work of second semester commences.  Students will be 

issued with new timetables for the second semester classes.   

 

Today VCE students doing Units 3 and 4 undertake the 

General Achievement Test (GAT).  Semester reports will be 

available to families online after 3.30pm on Thursday 28 

June.  There is a meeting this Thursday 14 June in 

Rivergum Theatre for parents and students considering the 

VCAL pathway in 2019. 

 

The Year 7 Parents Dinner took place on Thursday 1 June in 

the Yarangabee Centre at our Bundoora campus.  Thanks to 

the Parents of Parade Committee for assisting our staff with 

the presentation of the evening.   

 

The ACC Term 2 sports fixtures in Football and Soccer are 

gradually coming to an end and staff are preparing for the 

third term sports of Hockey, Basketball and Table Tennis.  It 

is a good sign that we have six Football teams and four 

Soccer teams from different year levels playing in grand 

finals in the next few weeks.   

 

Please note that by the time of the next Newsletter we will 

have commenced work on a number of projects, which will 

entail a construction zone for the third term.  We are  

planning an extension to the College chapel on the north side 

of the Bond Centre, and the landscaping of the Waterford Park 

area and north side of the Bond Centre to provide enhanced 

facilities for students at recess and lunchbreak. 

 

Dr Denis J Moore cfc 

Principal 

No. 10 13 June 2018 



 

From the Assistant  
Principal - Teaching & 
Learning 
 

 

 

Semester One Reports and VCE/VET/ERPP/VCAL 

Student Progress Interviews 

Semester One reports will be released online via the Parent 

Portal on Thursday 28 June at 3.30pm.  Year 9 ExCEL 

reports will be available from 27 July.  VCE, VET, ERPP and 

VCAL students and parents are encouraged to make 

appointments for the important learning conferences with 

teachers being held in the first week of Term Three. 

 

Student Progress Interviews 

Thursday 19 July 

3.45pm to 5.45pm and 6.30pm to 8.00pm 

 

Interviews at Bundoora campus will be in Greening 

Auditorium, while those at Preston campus will be in the 

Caroline Chisolm Learning Centre and upstairs in the Rice 

Building. 

 

Bookings for Student Progress Interviews  

will be available via the Parent Portal 

at 3.30pm on Thursday 28 June 

 

Year 12 Parent Information Session – VTAC 

Applications for University and TAFE courses, 

Parents of Year 12 students are invited to attend an 

information session on the VTAC application process for 

admission into higher education courses, which will be held 

during the scheduled staff dinner break on the upcoming 

VCE Student Progress Interview Night on Thursday 19 July.  

 

Melinda Williams, College Careers Advisor, will explain the 

key parts of the application process as well as provide key 

dates for the submission of applications, ATAR release and 

Tertiary Offer notification.  

 

Parent Information Session 

VTAC Applications for University and Tafe Courses 

Thursday 19 July 

5.45pm to 6.20pm 

Rivergum Theatre 

To help with organisation, please email 

Melinda.Williams@parade.vic.edu.au should you wish to 

attend. 

 

Mr Geoff Caulfield 

Assistant Principal - Teaching and Learning 

 

 

 

From the Registrar  
 

 

 

 

 

Year 7 2020 Enrolments close Friday 17 August 

2018 

A reminder that the closing date for applications for Year 7 

2020 is fast approaching.  If you have a son currently at the 

College you are still required to submit an application for 

any younger siblings.  Please contact me on 9468-3304 or 

email registrar@parade.vic.edu.au to obtain a Prospectus 

and application form.  

 

Brother Peter Cole Scholarship – Preston Year 7 

2020 

The Brother Peter Cole Scholarship is an academic 

scholarship which is being offered for the first time for a 

small number of boys who will be part of the Altior Program 

at the Preston campus in Year 7 2020. 

 

Please contact me if you wish to receive information and an 

application form, or go to our website 

 

www.parade.vic.edu.au/Scholarships.aspx   

 

Applications close Thursday 30 August 2018. 

 

Academy Uniforms 

The uniform shop at each campus will be closed during the 

school holidays, so if you are needing to purchase uniform 

items during that time you will need to visit their shop at 238 

Wolseley Place, Thomastown.   

 

Mrs Angela O’Connor  

Registrar 

mailto:Melinda.Williams@parade.vic.edu.au
mailto:registrar@parade.vic.edu.au
http://www.parade.vic.edu.au/Scholarships.aspx


 

From the Director of  
Ministry  

 

 

 

 

Road to Reconciliation 2018 

On Wednesday 30 May Parade College hosted our second 

“Road to Reconciliation” event.  We welcomed students from 

St Kevin’s College Toorak, St Joseph’s College Geelong, St 

Patrick’s College Ballarat, Santa Maria College Northcote, 

Mercy College Coburg, and St Pius X Primary School West 

Heidelberg. 

 

The day began in the Indigenous Garden where our College 

Torchbearer for 2018, Jamaica Ilsley (Year 12 L08), 

welcomed everyone to Parade, and Uncle Trevor Gallagher 

acknowledged the original owners of the land, the 

Wurrundjeri people.  

 

A highlight of the day included a keynote presentation from 

Sherry Balcombe from Aboriginal Catholic Ministry.  Students 

and staff were moved and challenged by her presentation 

which outlined some of injustices of the past, including those 

that happened in her own family.  

Pictured above: Tommy Le Yr12 H09, James Derman Yr11 H03, 

Abdul Kassem Yr10 H08, Tate Little Yr8 B14 and 

Jarra Morrison Yr10 B01  

 

As well as group work, where the students shared reflections 

and ideas, we also had a panel of distinguished people, 

including Old Paradians Matthew and Jayden Lyllist and 

Evajo Edwards and Muriel Bamblett from the Victorian 

Aboriginal Childcare Agency.  The panel discussion was 

facilitated by senior Aboriginal student and event organiser, 

Rylie Cadd (Year 11 T02).   

The students asked some thought provoking questions and, 

as a large proportion of them were Aboriginal, the panel 

encouraged students to be their best selves and to take on 

leadership roles in their communities. 

Pictured Above: Event Organiser, Rylie Cadd Yr11 T02, 

speaking to students and guests 

 

Our Road to Reconciliation day finished with a “Long Walk” 

where we re-enacted Michael Long’s 2004 walk from 

Melbourne to Canberra together. 

 

Comboni Sisters’ Nzara Hospital Fundraiser 

On Sunday 3 June Michael Donato (College Captain 2017), 

Aidan Hrup and Callum Holmes (Vice Captains 2017) joined 

Deputy Principal Andy Kuppe at a fundraising luncheon at 

the Abruzzo Club for the Comboni Sisters’ Hospital in Nzara, 

South Sudan.  

Pictured above L-R: Dr Daniel Doyle, Aidan Hrup, Michael Donato, 

Callum Holmes and Andy Kuppe 



 

These past students were the ones who chose the hospital 

as the major beneficiary of Parade College fundraising 

efforts for 2017-18.  

 

Last year the Parade community raised $35,000.00 for the 

hospital, which went towards the installation of a solar 

power system.   

 

Dr Daniel Doyle, who has visited the hospital several times 

and who liaises with the Edmund Rice Foundation about the 

needs of the hospital, discussed that the solar system 

means that with reliable power, the hospital no longer has to 

function by torchlight.  He described women giving birth with 

only a torch to light the room.  

 

Dr Daniel also discussed his passion for building an 

operating theatre at the hospital, so that people in the region 

will no longer die of curable conditions such as appendicitis 

or obstructed births.  

 

The 2018 Prefect Team is determined to raise $50,000.00 to 

celebrate 50 years at Bundoora campus, and will be doing 

their best to mobilise the support of the entire community for 

the Solidarity Walk on Friday 24 August. 

 

Mrs Kylie Kuppe 

Director of Ministry 

 

  
 
 
 
 
Who is Star21 
Star21 is a Fully Accredited Telstra Channel Partner that 
deals with corporate businesses ranging from small busi-
nesses to large corporate businesses. We specialise in the 
full range of telecommunications solution.   Star21 enjoys the 
reputation of being one of Telstra's most successful channel 
partners as we continue to offer innovative and leading edge 
solutions to our clients over our many years in business.  
 
Our dedication to our client base is second to none and we 
believe in the longevity of business relationships. Our clients 
know that we will research for them and offer a tailored and 
considered solution for their business. We are not interested 
in just the quick sell.  We believe that your business is im-
portant and invite you to partner with Star21. Let's see what 
we can achieve together. 
 
At Star21 we make sure your values are our mission and 
strive to deliver your high expectations every time.  The suc-
cess of your business is important, and as telecommunica-
tions is a core facet of your business process, it should not 
be left to chance.  Our role in your business is to ensure that 
your telecommunications are consistent and reliable. We can 
offer this to you because we are driven by our commitment to 
accountability, quality solutions, teamwork and passion for 
innovation.  
 
Our Mission 
Your telecommunications needs are our responsibility. Our 
staff will take on every challenge with a positive attitude and 
offer considered options that suit your business.  We will 
ensure your needs are met day by day and from year-to-
year, whether a phone requires immediate replacement, or 
your entire system requires upgrading.  Our business analy-
sis will ensure that our innovative products and specialist 
service will be a value add to your business. At Star21 we 
will grow with you offering the best solutions for your busi-
ness now and in the future. 
 
Our Team 
To achieve the best outcomes in your business you require a 
team that knows and understands your business processes, 
both immediate and in the future.  Star21 will appoint an ac-
count manager to support you and assist you in making edu-
cated and informed telecommunications decisions.  We offer 
full analysis of your current systems so that together we can 
plan for your communications in the future as well as your 
present needs and concerns.  We believe in honest advice 
and expert consultancy that suits your needs, sourcing the 
most appropriate solutions for your business.  
For further information please contact: 
 
Sam Capuana, GM – Finance & Administration 
45 Church Street, Abbotsford 
 
P 03 9804 2710 
M 0437 222 000 
E samc@star21.com.au   
 
www.star21.com.au  

mailto:samc@star21.com.au


 



 

Night of Excellence 
 

 

 

 

 

The ancient past came to Parade College at the Night of 

Excellence on the evening of 22 May when the students of 

Year 7 Altior Humanities presented to parents, families, and 

staff of Parade College, a history of ancient Rome from its 

origins to the fall of the Western Empire. 

 

In a little over two hours, each student provided a snapshot 

of over a thousand years of history examining the early 

foundations of Rome, through its period of kings, exploring 

Republican Rome and then investigating the ascendency of 

Imperial Rome before its downfall in 476CE.  

 

Not only did the students provide a chronological history of 

Rome they also created their own display stations on an 

aspect of Roman society, history, culture or technology that 

engaged them.  

Students created a range of interesting displays from 

dioramas of the Seven Hills of Rome, a model of an 

aqueduct to an examination of representations of Rome in 

modern cinema.  It would be true to say that for the ‘friends, 

Romans and countrymen’ (and women) who lent their ears 

on that evening, many would have come away learning a bit 

more about the ancient past! 

 

Mr Andrew Walker 

Altior Humanities Teacher 

Writers’ Opportunity 
 

 

 

 

 

Parade students have the opportunity to enter writing 

competitions with cash prizes for outstanding responses. 

 

The John Button School Prize awards the best essay on a 

subject concerning Australia’s future by a Victorian student 

who is in Years 10 to 12 and is younger than 19. 

 

Essays submitted for the School Prize will discuss 

Australian politics or policy. They might address such topics 

as Australia’s population, climate change, reconciliation with 

Indigenous Australians, water, asylum seekers, education, 

health, the state of the arts — big ideas for Australia’s 

future. 

 

For further information about The John Button Fund and last 

year's winner and runner's up see the Melbourne School of 

Government's Web Page  

 

(https://arts.unimelb.edu.au/scholarships/prizes-and-

scholarships/john-button-school-prize) 

 

Entries close 25 June 2018. 

 

LaTrobe University Writers’ Awards 2018 is for Year 10 

writers of fiction.  The topic is “One Year Later” and entrants 

are invited to be as creative as they wish.  

 

First prize is $500 and there are also cash prizes for second 

and third place. 

 

Entries close 24 August 2018. 

 

Students who are interested in either competition should 

see Mr Moore for further details. 

 

Mr David Moore 

Learning Area Leader English 

http://government.unimelb.edu.au/engagement/the-john-button-fund
http://government.unimelb.edu.au/engagement/the-john-button-fund
https://arts.unimelb.edu.au/scholarships/prizes-and-scholarships/john-button-school-prize
https://arts.unimelb.edu.au/scholarships/prizes-and-scholarships/john-button-school-prize


 

Year 11 Business 
Showcase 
 

 

 

 

On Monday 28 May the Commerce Faculty held its annual 

Year 11 Business Showcase.  As part of the Unit 1 Business 

Management Course, students are given the task of 

completing a business plan for a business idea they have. 

The best students from each class are invited to compete in 

the Showcase.  

 

From Mr Daquino’s class the finalists were  

• Elian Cagliero (L09) 

• Harry Singh (L05) 

• Mathew Dell'Albani (L01) 

 

From Mr Simpson’s class the finalists were  

• Thomas Maruff (B05) 

• Ryan Putto (T07) 

• Matthew Maiolo (H06) 

• Christian Vlahopoulos (T08) 

 

And from Ms Morello’s class the finalists were 

• Kyle Murdoch (H06) 

• Alexander Bullock (B01) 

• Ethan Michael(L09) 

• Julian Pizzo (H01) 

 

On the night these students presented their business plans 

to the three judges, Daniel Beraldo, (old Paradian) from 

Beraldo Coffee, Leanne Daquino, former Bakers Delight 

business owner, and Lance Nilsson, staff member.  The 

student presentations were very impressive and the judges 

spoke highly of the business acumen of our finalists. After 

some deliberation the judges awarded prizes as follows; 

 

First prize  Thomas Maruff 

Second prize  Elian Cagliero 

Third prize  Matthew Maiolo 

 

Congratulations to the Showcase winners and to all the 

finalists who demonstrated excellent application of the 

business concepts covered in class. 

 

Ms Anne-Marie Morello 

Business Studies 

Student Experiences 

 

On Monday 28 May I had the pleasure to 

be selected to participate in the Year 11 

Business Management ‘Business 

showcase’ night.  Eleven students 

presented their business ideas to three 

judges who would rank the top three 

business plans to win a prize. My business was called 

’Restore’ and it is solar powered electronic device charging 

stations around Melbourne that would also offer free Wi-Fi.  

The judges said that they liked my idea for its uniqueness 

and my ability to find a gap in the market.  I was lucky 

enough to place second with my business idea and win a 

$50 gift card.  I found this experience nerve racking at first, 

but once I got to the second judge I felt confident in my idea 

and presented it with confidence.  This was a beneficial 

experience that has given me insight into the world of 

business that can help me in the future.   

 

Elian Cagliero 

Year 11 L09 

 

The Business Showcase was a great 

opportunity to present my business idea 

‘Cricket Central’ to judges and get 

feedback.  It was a good chance to improve 

on my public speaking skills by presenting 

to the three judges and gave me an 

opportunity learn more about the topics we were learning in 

class. 

 

Ethan Michael  

Year 10 L09 



 



 

Music Department News 
 

 

 

 

 

‘Hello Dolly’ 

Many thanks to all involved in the spectacular production of ‘Hello Dolly’.  To the cast, crew, musicians, parents, friends, staff and 

leadership teams from both Parade and Mercy Colleges, we would like to acknowledge a fantastic job-well-done. 

 

Instrumental Music Lessons – Semester Two 

Parents are advised that Instrumental Music Lessons automatically roll-over into Semester Two.  If your son wants to continue 

lessons – do nothing!  If your son wishes to discontinue lessons, please inform the Music Office in writing 

Martin.Macaulay@parade.vic.edu.au . New students who want to commence lessons in Semester Two can get an application form 

from the Music Office, or request one electronically.  

 

 

 

 

ACC Accent On Music’ Concert – Hamer Hall Tuesday 18 September Advanced Notice 

All musicians are reminded of the major event featuring musicians from all 12 ACC schools coming up on Tuesday 18 September @ 

Hamer Hall.  Parade musicians have been told of their involvement.  The schedule of rehearsals and performances is as follows: 

 

 

2018 Battle of the Bands 

Congratulations to the Year 10 band ‘8 Balls’, featuring Jack Flynn-McKenzie 

(L08), Jordan Rolfe (L01), Will Dynes (T09), Jamal Taylor (L02), and Kevin 

Chen (T09), who won the recent Parade College Battle of the Bands.  They 

were closely followed by Year 7 Band ‘Skulls and Candy’ and the Preston 

Campus outfit ‘Artistic Differences’. 

 

Mr Martin Macaulay 

Director of Music 

Wednesday 27 June 10.00am-

2.00pm 

Emmanuel College All Concert Bands 

Monday 27 August 10.00am-

2.00pm 

Parade College All Big Bands 

Monday 27 August 10.00am - 

2.00pm 

Mazenod College Orchestra and Junior Strings 

Sunday 16 September 9.00am -

3.00pm 

Mazenod College All Combined Ensembles 

Tuesday 18 September All day Hamer Hall, Melbourne All day rehearsal – Depart early from Parade. 

Evening Concert 

mailto:Martin.Macaulay@parade.vic.edu.au


 

Community Action Report 
 

 

 

 

 

Year 10 Edmund Rice Community Action Program 

Thursday 31 May was the last week of a five week 

placement for the Term 2, Year 10, Community Action 

students, and what an experience it was for many of them.   

I heard many wonderful accounts of how they interacted 

with residents and added to the life of the aged care facility 

or community group they worked with.  Many supervisors 

sent complimentary emails about the students’ levels of 

engagement and behaviour.  I acknowledge, and am 

grateful to, the staff in these agencies that work with our 

students as I recognize the time and effort it takes. 

 

Many thanks to the Year 10 RE teachers, Ms Christina 

Marazita, Mr Gaetano Caruso, and Mr Jacob Williams for 

preparing their students and guiding them over the five 

weeks. 

 

I look forward to working with the new group of students 

next term as they begin their Community Action journey. 

 

Ms Anne-Marie Morello 

Community Action Convenor 

 

Student Experiences 

Parade is a place where we learn math and 

English and other important subjects, 

however, it is also a place where we learn 

how to shape ourselves for the outside 

world.  This experience of visiting 

Glengowrie Aged Care was part of this 

learning.  Getting to interact with the residents is part of the 

Community Action experience, and I can say that during my 

first week of visiting I felt somewhat nervous about this.  

 

Over my five weeks of visiting the residents, I realised that 

our relationship had become more of a close friendship.  I 

am also determined to definitely go back and visit my 

agency after I am finished, as they were some of the kindest 

people I have ever met.  Each day we played bingo as a 

group, but on the last day, we decided just to talk and get to  

know each other. I also learned that the people who work in 

Aged Care have a hard job, but still manage to be so 

optimistic. My supervisor, Christina, said that in the morning, 

she wakes up and goes to work with her second family and 

that is exactly how she treats the residents- like family.  

 

If there is something I have learned, it is that the way we 

should act in the world is in a way that makes people’s lives 

better in some small way. This is the learning l gained from 

my experience in an aged care facility, and I will remember 

as one of the most important learning experiences of Year 

10. 

 

Dylan Walsh 

Year 10 T05 

 

Initially, I was very anxious when I was asked 

to play the piano for residents at Bethel Aged 

Care and l almost decided to not perform. 

However, I knew that the staff members were 

really looking forward to this day and that it 

will bring joy to the residents, so I decided to 

do it.   

 

It made me so happy that it brought a smile to the resident 

and staff member’s faces.  I have also had great 

conversations with a few residents, just like the 

conversations I would have with friends.  This was an 

amazing experience and I recommend everyone who is 

doing community action to bring something to his 

placements, whether it’s entertainment or just a positive 

outlook.  

 

Kevin Chen 

Year 10 T09 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Kevin Chen entertaining residents at Bethel Aged Care 



 

From the Director of  
High Performance Sport 

 

 

 

 

Term 2 Sports Photos  

The Parade ACC Sports Team photos for Term 2 sports will 

be developed from the students’ individual portrait photo 

taken at the beginning of the year.  

 

To ensure all students who represent the College in a 

specific team are truly acknowledged, students are asked to 

check team lists which are posted on the Sports 

Noticeboard above the Senior Canteen (Bundoora Campus) 

and on the Sports Noticeboard (Preston Campus).  

 

If a student represented a team, but their name is not 

included on the team list, then they must see Mr Gaut 

(Bundoora) or Mr Watson (Preston) by Friday 29 June.  

 

Teams posted are as follows –  

 

ACC Football – Years’ 7 to 12 

ACC Soccer – Years’ 7 to 12 

ACC Badminton – Years’ 7 to 12 

ACC Senior Golf 

 

Parade Student Excel on the Sporting Field 

Congratulations to Year 10 students Ewan Macpherson 

(T07) and Ben Major (L08) who have been selected in the 

U/16 Victorian Metropolitan AFL Team which will play in the 

National Championships to be held in Victoria and the Gold 

Coast in the months of June and July.  Ewan has also been 

named Captain of the team.  

 

Both boys will also represent the Year 10 Parade team 

which plays Whitefriars in the Grand Final on Tuesday 19 

June at the Garvey Oval.  

 

Year 9 student Christian Schofield (L12) continues to 

perform well in the pool and has been selected into the 

Australian U/15 Water Polo squad.  Christian will be heading 

to the AIS in Canberra to attend a training camp from 27 

June to 1 July. 

Ewan Macpherson, Year 10 T07 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Ben Major, Year 10 L08 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Christian Schofield, Year 9 L12 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Mr Phillip Gaut 

Director of High Performance Sport 



 

Careers @ Parade - Upcoming Events 
 

 

 

 

 

39 Army Cadet Unit Recruitment Evening 

The 39 Army Cadet Unit Watsonia are currently recruiting students aged 12½ to 17 to join their ranks.  Cadets training develops 

skills in fitness, leadership, teamwork, first aid and fieldcraft.  Any interested boys and their parents are invited to attend the 

upcoming Recruit Information Evening: 

 

 Tuesday 19 June 

 7.00pm @ Greensborough RSL, Main Rd, Greensborough 

 

For further information, visit http://39acu.org or email 39acu@armycadets.gov.au  

 

University of Melbourne – My Melbourne Information Sessions  

Students in Year 12, 11 and 10 who are interested in learning more about specific courses at the University of Melbourne are 

invited to attend any of the relevant upcoming ’My Melbourne Information Sessions’, being held at the Parkville campus from 

6.30pm to 8.30pm.  Course focus and dates are listed below.  For more information and to register, visit  

 

https://futurestudents.unimelb.edu.au/explore/events/victoria_and_interstate/victoria/mmf?

in_c=webtile_fshome|OA_NM_2018_SR_F2F_UoM_Yr10To12_MyMelbFuture  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Economics Showcase  

Any Year 12, 11 or 10 students interested in learning more about economics and the way it influences how humans produce, 

distribute and consume resources in society can register for this free one-day showcase event.  Hear from academics, employers 

and graduates, participate in hands-on workshops, learn about study options and career opportunities available and gain valuable 

study tips for VCE Economics. Register today at:  

 

https://fbe.unimelb.edu.au/economics/events/seminars/economics-for-every-future  

 

 Friday 13 July (second week of school holidays) 

 9.30am-2.15pm @ University of Melbourne, Parkville campus 

 

http://39acu.org
mailto:39acu@armycadets.gov.au
https://futurestudents.unimelb.edu.au/explore/events/victoria_and_interstate/victoria/mmf?in_c=webtile_fshome|OA_NM_2018_SR_F2F_UoM_Yr10To12_MyMelbFuture
https://futurestudents.unimelb.edu.au/explore/events/victoria_and_interstate/victoria/mmf?in_c=webtile_fshome|OA_NM_2018_SR_F2F_UoM_Yr10To12_MyMelbFuture
https://fbe.unimelb.edu.au/economics/events/seminars/economics-for-every-future


 

A day at Melbourne 

Senior students and parents are invited on campus to learn more about the variety of courses on offer, hear inspiring lectures 

from a number of university academics and experience all aspects of university life. 

 

 Friday 13 July (second week of school holidays) 

 8.30am-2.30pm @ University of Melbourne, Parkville campus 

 

For information and to register, visit: 

https://futurestudents.unimelb.edu.au/explore/events/victoria_and_interstate/victoria/a-day-at-melbourne  

 

LaTrobe University - Experience Clever 

Year 12, 11 and 10 students and parents have the opportunity to get hands-on in workshops across one day and discover what 

being a university student at LaTrobe University is really like.  

 

 Friday 6 July (first week school holidays) 

 8.30am-2.30pm @ Union Building, LaTrobe University, Melbourne campus 

 

For the day’s program and to register, visit http://latrobe.edu.au/experience-ltu  

 

Deakin University - Deakinspire 

Year 12, 11 and 10 students have the opportunity to get on campus and hear from past and current students and academics in 

the ‘Deakin’s Got Talent’ session as well as select from a variety of workshops about course options at Deakin University.  

 

 Tuesday 3 July (first week school holidays) 

 9.00am-3.00pm @ Deakin University, Burwood campus 

 

For the day’s program and to register, visit http://deakin.edu.au/deakInspire 

 

Australian Catholic University - ACU Experience 

Students in Year 12, 11 and 10 are invited to get on-campus and sample up to 2 degrees of their choice and get a taste of what 

it’s like to be a student at ACU. Workshops include nursing, midwifery, business, paramedicine, education, physiotherapy, 

psychology, public health, exercise science, theology and lots more.  

 

 Tuesday 3 July (first week school holidays) 

 9.00am-1.30pm @ ACU, Melbourne (Fitzroy) campus 

 

For more information and to register, visit http://www.acu.edu.au/student_experience/student_life/

experience_uni_before_you_start/university_experience 

 

Swinburne - Discover Design School Holiday Workshop Program 

Senior students who are keen to learn more about design and develop their design skills might like to participate in this workshop 

being offered at Swinburne at their Hawthorn campus. Participants will develop a design portfolio, broaden their problem solving 

and design-thinking skills and work in teams under the guidance of leading Swinburne academics.  Places are limited so find out 

more and register via https://www.eventbrite.com.au/e/discover-design-swinburne-tickets-44129998012  

 

 10 to 12 July (second week of school holidays) 

 9.00am-4.30pm @ Swinburne University of Technology, Innovation Precinct, Hawthorn campus 

 $150-$200 depending on length of program 

https://futurestudents.unimelb.edu.au/explore/events/victoria_and_interstate/victoria/a-day-at-melbourne
http://latrobe.edu.au/experience-ltu
http://deakin.edu.au/deakInspire
http://www.acu.edu.au/student_experience/student_life/experience_uni_before_you_start/university_experience
http://www.acu.edu.au/student_experience/student_life/experience_uni_before_you_start/university_experience
https://www.eventbrite.com.au/e/discover-design-swinburne-tickets-44129998012


 

Swinburne - Conocophillips Science Experience 

Year 9 and 10 students wanting to learn more about science are invited to take part in Swinburne’s school holiday program. This 

experience offers students the opportunity to participate in hands-on workshops, conduct experiments and witness science 

demonstrations in their specialised labs. For more information and to register, visit http://www.swinburne.edu.au/events/

departments/science-engineering-technology/2018/07/swinburne--conocophillips-science-experience-.php  

 

 11 to 13 July (second week of school holidays) 

 8.30am-4.00pm @ Swinburne University of Technology, Innovation Precinct, Hawthorn campus 

 $195 for the three day program 

 

The Coder Academy School Holiday Workshops 

Students who are interested in coding, robotics, technology and VR are invited to consider the Coder Academy’s school holiday 

workshops. Different workshops run daily over the upcoming July school holidays and students can select from topics including 

VFX in film, 3D animation, game development, virtual reality experiences, digital art design, immersive robotics and much more. 

To check out the workshops and book online, visit  

 

 2 to 12 July 

 9.00am-4.00pm @ Level 13, 120 Spencer St, Melbourne 

 $140+GST per day 

 

Year 10 Work Experience - Bundoora Students 

This year’s work experience program will take place during the week of the 19 to 23 November.  Students have been encouraged 

to begin looking for placements and the activities in their Careers class over the next term should help to provide further ideas for 

students unsure about what they might like to explore as possible future career options.  

 

Work Experience provides an excellent opportunity for young people to get a sense of the workplace and professions that they are 

considering and interested in learning more about. In a time where working roles and environments are constantly changing, the 

opportunity to engage with real working experiences can be so powerful for young people trying to navigate their own futures.  If 

you, or someone you know is willing to host a Work Experience student in your work place, please contact Melinda Williams (9468

-3261) or Sarah Harvey (9468-3310) in the Careers Centre or email melinda.williams@parade.vic.edu.au.  

 

Parade College Careers Website 

The Parade College Careers Website holds a wealth of information, resources and links useful to career exploration and personal 

future thinking. While the website is used as part of the Year 10 Careers Program, all Parade College students have access and 

are encouraged to make use of this space. It is also where students are directed to book one-on-one appointments with a College 

Careers Advisor. The website can be accessed through the Student Portal or directly at www.paradecollegecareers.com.au 

http://www.swinburne.edu.au/events/departments/science-engineering-technology/2018/07/swinburne--conocophillips-science-experience-.php
http://www.swinburne.edu.au/events/departments/science-engineering-technology/2018/07/swinburne--conocophillips-science-experience-.php
mailto:melinda.williams@parade.vic.edu.au
http://www.paradecollegecareers.com.au


 

Open Days 2018 

 
This information was correct at the time of publication. Students are encouraged to confirm times themselves. Addresses of tertiary institutions 
are available via VTAC on www.vtac.edu.au or by ringing the institution directly or visiting their website. Students in Years 10, 11 and 12 are 

encouraged to go along to Open Days 

 

Mrs Melinda Williams  

Careers Advisors 

INSTITUTION DATE TIME CONTACT DETAILS 

Australian Catholic University 
Melbourne Campus 
Ballarat Campus 

  
Sun 12 August 
Sun 26 August 

  
10am – 3pm 
10am – 2pm 

1300 ASK ACU 
Email: opendayvic@acu.edu.au 
http://www.acu.edu.au/study_at_acu/future_students/
undergraduate/experience_uni_before_you_start/open_day 

Australian College of Applied Psychology Sun 12 August 10am – 2pm 1800 061 199 http://www.acap.edu.au/ 

Australian National University Sat 25 August 9am – 4pm http://www.anu.edu.au/study/events/open-day 

Bond University Sat 28 July 2pm – 6pm 
1800 074 074 
https://bond.edu.au/open-day 

Box Hill Institute of TAFE Box Hill (Elgar) 
Campus 

Sun 26 August tbc 
1300 269 445 
www.boxhill.edu.au/openday 

CQUniversity Thur 16 August 5pm – 8pm 
https://www.cqu.edu.au/calendar/event-items/open-day/
melbourne-open-day?SQ_CALENDAR_DATE=2018-08-16 

Deakin University & Deakin College 
Warrnambool Campus 
Geelong Campus (Waurn Ponds & 
Waterfront) 
Melbourne (Burwood) Campus 

Sun 5 August 
Sun 19 August 
Sun 26 August 

9am – 3pm 
9am – 3pm 
9am – 3pm 

1800 334 733 
http://openday.deakin.edu.au/ 

Federation University of Australia 
Mount Helen Campus; Berwick, and 
Gippsland 

Sun 26 August 10am – 3pm 
1800 333 864 
http://federation.edu.au/future-students/study-at-feduni/
open-day 

Holmesglen Institute 
Open Days - all campuses 

9 August 
13 September 
29 November 

Various times 
1300 639 888 
Online bookings are essential www.holmesglen.edu.au/
opendays 

JMC Academy Sat 25 August 9.30am – 4pm 9624 2917 www.jmcacademy.edu.au 

La Trobe University & La Trobe 
Melbourne 
Shepparton Campus 
Melbourne (Bundoora) Campus 
Albury-Wodonga 
Mildura Campus 
Bendigo Campus 

  
Fri 3 August 
Sun 5 August 
Sun 12 August 
Wed 15 August 
Sun 26 August 

  
3pm – 7pm 
10am – 4pm 
10pm – 2pm 
3pm – 7pm 
10am – 3pm 

1300 135 045 
http://www.latrobe.edu.au/openday 

LCI Melbourne (Formerly Academy of 
Design) 

Sat 11 August 10am – 3pm 
9676 9000 
http://www.lcimelbourne.edu.au/events/open_day_2018 

Melbourne Polytechnic 
Preston Campus 

  
Sun 19 August 

  
10am – 3pm 

9269 1200 https://www.melbournepolytechnic.edu.au/open-
day/ 

Monash University 
Peninsula Campus 
Clayton & Caulfield Campuses 
Parkville Campus (Pharmacy Focus) 

  
Sat 4 August 
Sun 5 August Sun 
19 August 

  
10am – 3pm 
10am – 4pm 
10am – 3pm 

1800 666 274 
www.monash.edu.au/openday 

Photographic Studies College Sun 5 August 10am – 4pm 9682 3191 https://www.psc.edu.au/ 

Navitas College of Public Safety 
123 Lonsdale Street, Melbourne CBD 

Sun 12 August 10am – 2pm 
1800 783 661 
www.ncps.edu.au 

RMIT 
Bundoora Campus 
City & Brunswick Campuses 

  
Sun 5 August 
Sun 12 August 

  
10am – 4pm 
10am – 4pm 

9925 2260 
www.rmit.edu.au/openday 

Swinburne University 
Hawthorn 

  
Sun 29 July 

  
10am – 4pm 

1300 SWINBURNE 
http://www.swinburne.edu.au/openday/ 

The Hotel School Sun 26 August 10am – 2pm 
1800 316 424 https://hotelschool.scu.edu.au/events/
melbourne-open-day-2018/ 

Torrens University 
Melbourne Campus 

  
Sat 4 August 

  
12pm – 3pm 

1300 575 803 
http://www.torrens.edu.au 

University of Melbourne 
Parkville & Southbank Campuses 

Sun 19 August 10am – 4pm 
1800 801 662 
https://openday.unimelb.edu.au/ 

University of Sydney Sat 25 August 9am – 4pm http://openday.sydney.edu.au/ 

Victoria University 
Footscray Park campus 

Sun 19 August 10am – 3pm 
1300 VIC UNI 
https://openday.vu.edu.au/ 

William Angliss Institute of TAFE Sun 12 August 10am – 3pm 
1300 ANGLISS 
https://www.angliss.edu.au/ 



 

Wellness Wall 
 

 

 

 

 

Teenagers, Sport and Gambling 

For young people, gambling is not always about money.  

Instead, it can be about fun, excitement or social 

acceptance.  In more recent times, gambling has been 

promoted as an integral part of sport with gambling ads 

regularly sprinkled through sports broadcasts.  In March this 

year, the Federal Government announced the prohibition of 

gambling ads during all live sports broadcasts between 

5.00am and 8.30pm in order to reduce the exposure of 

these ads to children and young people.  This decision 

came in light of the following facts and figures: 

 

• Gambling advertising creates a misconception 

among teenagers that gambling is a normal part of 

sport 

• Exposure to gambling advertising is higher for 13 to 

17 year olds than for adults 

• One in five adults with gambling problems started 

gambling before they were 18 

• Around 4% of teenagers have a problem with 

gambling 

 

Here are some signs that a teenager might be having 

problems with gambling: 

 

• Showing signs of depression including isolation from 

friends 

• Obsession with simulated gambling apps and games 

• Spending lots of time talking or thinking about 

gambling 

• Experiencing mood swings, feeling stressed when 

not gambling 

• Issues at home around gambling 

• Obsessing about odds when watching sport instead 

of focusing on the game 

• Lying or being secretive about gambling activities 

• Missing school or grades falling due to time spent 

gambling 

• Borrowing or taking money from family and friends 

• Continuing to gamble to win back money they have 

lost 

‘Love the Game’ is an initiative of the Victorian Responsible 

Gambling Foundation to prevent the cycle of gambling-

related harm that can start at a young age.  Parents have an 

important role when it comes to prevention: 

 

• Instead of talking about odds, talk about the love of 

the game and who is (or isn’t) performing on the field 

• Have conversations with your son about gambling 

(go to kidbet.com.au for some conversation starters 

as well as facts and figures) 

• For most people, most of the time, gambling is 

innocent fun with no negative consequences:  If you 

like a flutter, demonstrate responsible gambling 

 

If you have concerns about gambling and your son, the 

following confidential support is available: 

 

• Gambler’s Help Youthline 1800 262 376 

• Parade’s Student Counselling and Wellbeing 

Services:  counsellors@parade.vic.edu.au   

 

Mrs Annette Magro 

Student Counselling and Wellbeing Services 



 

Parents of Parade (POP) 
 

 

 

 

 

Year 7 Parent Dinner 

Thank you to the POP parents who assisted in both 

organising and assisting with the Annual Year 7 Parent 

Dinner on 31 May.  A great night was had by all, bringing 

together forty-one Year 7 parents and twenty-nine staff 

members. The evening provided the opportunity to meet 

teachers and share experiences as new Parade parents. 

 

2018 POP Fundraiser 

The major POP fundraiser for 2018 is 

coming soon!  WATCH THIS SPACE… 

 

Please watch this space for information 

including full details of prizes and ticket availability.  Be 

ready to be part of this exciting fundraiser for 2018.  Limited 

number of tickets will be available for sale. 

 

This raffle is the largest prize pool POP has ever created 

and definitely worth the wait. 

 

Leave your mark on Parade 

Parade Pavers! Join with other members of the Parade 

community to commemorate your son’s connection with 

Parade College.  Leave a permanent reminder of his time as 

a student or your time as a family at Parade by purchasing a 

brick paver.  

 

Pavers can be inscribed with the name(s) of your son(s) or 

your family as a contribution to the College, to remember a 

significant memory or milestone or as a tribute to a loved 

one.  

 

Pavers have been laid in the Indigenous Garden near Bunjil 

Park and newly purchased pavers will be laid in various new 

garden areas around the College grounds.   

 

For further information and order form see Parade Pavers 

link under POP Links heading on the Parent Portal.  

 

METEC Driver Education - Year 10 students 

Each year Parents of Parade assists with a one day pre-

driver education program for Year 10 students.   

 

Students meet at the Bundoora campus at 8.30am and 

travel by bus to METEC in Fairfield, returning to the College 

between 4.30pm and 5.00pm.   

 

The program consists of theory and two driving sessions 

under the instruction of the METEC trainers.   

 

The day takes place during school holidays and this year 

will be on Wednesday 26 September (which is the first 

Wednesday of the school holidays). 

 

Students aged 16 years attending the METEC Driver 

Education Course may take their Learners Permit test on 

the day.  They must bring the required identification 

documents, including 100 points of identification.   

 

places are limited 

please register your interest by emailing 

pop@parade.vic.edu.au 

 

Please visit the Vic Roads website below to ensure you 

have the correct documentation on the day. 

 

https://www.vicroads.vic.gov.au/licences/evidence-of-

identity/types-of-identity-documents  

 

POP Meeting   

Our next meeting will be held Wednesday 13 June at 

7.30pm in the Boardroom – ALL WELCOME! 

 

Stay informed with the POP app  

Please download the POP app and keep up to date with 

meeting dates, events and activities as well as contact 

information.  

 

Download the POP app >> Apple iOS     Android    

 

Jeff Warke  

President Parents of Parade 

0409 174 208 

pop@parade.vIc.edu.au 

https://portal.parade.vic.edu.au/ews/LinkClick.aspx?fileticket=xKxKHIYuT-I%3d&tabid=8425&portalid=47&mid=34471
https://www.vicroads.vic.gov.au/licences/evidence-of-identity/types-of-identity-documents
https://www.vicroads.vic.gov.au/licences/evidence-of-identity/types-of-identity-documents
https://itunes.apple.com/au/app/parents-of-parade/id927835873?mt=8
https://play.google.com/store/apps/details?id=com.paradefathers&hl=en


 

From The Old Paradians   
 

 

 

 

 

Old Paradians’ Commit to 2019 Women’s Team 

The Old Paradians’ Amateur Football Club Inc., has made a 

decision to enter a Women’s Senior Grade football side in 

the Victorian Amateur Football Association competition in 

the 2019 season. 

 

Community football leagues and clubs provide an 

opportunity for Senior players to participate in football 

competitions from social to sub-elite level. 

 

Football is an integral part of many local communities and 

community football competitions are thriving like never 

before. 

 

To achieve our aim of entering a Women’s side in 2019, we 

are looking to establish a sub-committee to assist it is 

meeting this objective. This sub-committee will assist the 

Club in the following areas: 

 

• establish an implementation plan; 

• establish an advertising plan aimed at attracting 

players and support personnel; and 

• assist in the appointment of a coach. 

 

The club is looking for people to join this sub-committee, 

which would likely meet once a month, to commence this 

process. Ideally it would like to see women involved in this 

this sub-committee. 

 

Should you have any interest in joining this sub-committee 

please contact either of the following: 

 

 Mike Jolley (President)  

 mike@aspireservices.net.au 

 0418 321 985 

 

 Peter Gilmartin (Football Manager) 

 pgil7646@bigpond.net.au 

Women of Parade support the Cause 

More than ninety women connected with Parade and the 

wider College community have attended a pre-match 

Luncheon convened by the Old Paradians’ Association 

Amateur Football Club as part of the club’s on-going 

commitment to broadening the brand. 

 

The Luncheon was held in the newly-refurbished Frank 

Mount Social Room prior to the match between the Old 

Paradians and Whitefriars at the Garvey Oval. Guests heard 

from the football club President Mike Jolley, Old Paradians’ 

Association President Lewis Derrico and Northpark Private 

Hospital Surgical Nurse Unit Manager Sandra Strange 

pictured here. 

 

 

Mike said that the Ladies Luncheon was an integral part of 

the football club’s frenetic social calendar, as had been the 

case since its inception more than ten years ago. 

 

In his address to Luncheon guests, Mike advised that as 

part of its Strategic Management plan currently being 

prepared, the Old Paradians’ Association will focus on 

involving more women in the operation of the club “and 

expanding its football brand to young women in the 

community by forming a women’s team expected to 

participate in the 2019 season”. 

 

Sandra, meanwhile, talked of the potential for all parties to 

open themselves to the ever-growing northern corridor. 

 

In addressing guests, Sandra talked of the importance of the 

strategic alliance involving Northpark, Parade College and  

mailto:mike@aspireservices.net.au
mailto:pgil7646@bigpond.net.au


 

 

the Old Paradians’ Association “to expand our brand into the 

community”. 

 

“Have a look at Plenty Road and the corridor of families and 

homes that we (Northpark and Parade) have created in this 

area – we’ve been here for 30 years and you guys have 

been here far longer than we have,” she said. 

 

“To be involved in community enables us to learn more 

about ourselves and to see different and challenging ideas 

because sometimes we do get stuck in our ways . . . and we 

need different people to show us the way.” 

 

Sandra said that the hospital sought to provide localistic 

care to Parade students “and hopefully invite them into our 

community”, which was in keeping with the big picture for 

Northpark, “which had been providing care to our 

community for over 30 years”. 

 

“On behalf of Northpark Private I look forward to the 

partnership that we will forge with Parade to strengthen our 

forces in the community, make our brands stronger in the 

community and hopefully help out with health issues for men 

and women moving forward,” Sandra said. 

 

Mr Tony De Bolfo 

Old Paradians’ Association CEO 

 

 Delivery of Messages and  
Unplanned Departure of Students 

 

Parents and Guardians are reminded that 

timely delivery of messages and/or personal 

items is not possible due to constant student 

movement in a Secondary School. 

 

Whilst every reasonable attempt will be 

made to deliver important messages only, 

parents are advised that we cannot 

guarantee timely delivery. 

 

Parents/Guardians arriving unexpectedly 

requesting to collect students for urgent 

appointments may face a delay of up to 45 

minutes.  Please ensure you allow sufficient 

time prior to the appointment. 

 

Update Your Contact Details 

It is important that we have the most up to date 

contact details for parents at all times. 

If you are moving or you change your telephone 

number, mobile number or email address please 

ring our Registrar, Mrs O’Connor, on 9468 3304 

or email registrar@parade.vic.edu.au  to update 

your details 

Academy Uniforms 

238 Wolseley Place 

Thomastown 

9460 8011 

9.00am to 5.00pm Monday to Friday 

9.00am to 12 Noon Saturday 

mailto:registrar@parade.vic.edu.au


Calendar 

The following important dates in the College calendar 

can also be found on our website under the ‘News’ tab 

13 June * Year 10&11 Exams 

 * GAT for VCE Units 3&4 Students 

 * Homework Club 3.15-4.30pm 

 * OPA Luncheon 

 * POP Meeting, 7.30pm Boardroom 

14 June * Ramadan Ends 

 * Year 10&11 Exams  

 * Year 7&8 Finals 

 * VCAL Information Evening for 2019, 

7.30pm Rivergum Theatre 

15 June * Year 10&11 Exams  

 * Preston Family School Tour 

18 June * Year 10&11 Exams  

 * Old Paradians’ Exec Meeting, 7.30pm 

Boardroom 

19 June * Year 10&11 Exams Conclude 

 * Year 9&10 Sport Finals 

 * Homework Club 3.15-4.30pm 

 * Drama Rehearsals @ Mercy  

20 June * Staff Report Finalisation Day - Student 

Free Day 

 * Senior Sport Semi Finals 

21 June * Drama Rehearsals @ Parade 

22 June * OPA 2008 Reunion 

23 June * Saturday Detention 

25 June * Finance Meeting, 7.30pm Boardroom 

26 June * Bundoora Family School Tour 

 * Homework Club 3.15-4.30pm 

 * Drama Rehearsals @ Mercy 

27 June * Strategic Planning Committee Meeting  

 * Preston Family School Tour 

 * Senior Sports Finals 

 * Ministry Retreat #10 

 * Homework Club 3.15-4.30pm 

 * Year 11 Retreat - Seminar from Choicez 

28 June * Ministry Retreat #10 

 * Drama Rehearsals @ Parade 

29 June * Term 2 Ends 

2-7 July * NAIDOC Week 

11 July * Old Paradians’ Luncheon 

12 July * Drama Rehearsals @ Parade 

13 July * Drama Rehearsals @ Parade 

16 July * Term 3 Commences 

 * Staff Formation Day - Student Free Day 

 * Old Paradians’ Exec Meeting, 7.30pm 

Boardroom 

17-25 July * Year 12 English Oral Assessments 

17 July * Year 9&10 Sport 

 * Drama Rehearsals @ Mercy 

 * Homework Club 3.15-4.30pm 


